Holton, Kansas April 15, 1940

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated April 10th which I appreciate very much.

I will be very glad to accept your invitation to be one of the group of the high school boys to come down and shoot some baskets with the varsity group.

I will be in Lawrence on Friday this week to participate in the high school relays and will either stay over Friday night or come back on Saturday morning.

Thanking you again, I am

Yours truly

Bob. Hletcher